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UNCLE WES MARNE 
Sunrise  24/04/1922 

Sunset  31/08/2024 

Remembering 
Uncle Wes 

Uncle Wes lived in Mt 
Druitt for over 50 

years. Born in 
Queensland Uncle 

Wes is a proud 
Bigambul man. He 

moved to Mt Druitt in 
early 1960. 

He is a deeply 

respected Elder, an 

advocate for Country, 

treasured member of 

our community and 

foremost an educator. 

He shared his love of 
First Nations culture 

with many of our 
schools and students. 

We will miss his 
presence and wisdom. 

 

 

 

Term 3 has provided many students an opportunity to participate in a 

wide variety of events. 

From Performing Arts to Public Speaking and district spelling 

competitions and more recently sporting events such as Gala days and 

District Athletics. 

These events offer our students a chance to showcase their natural skills 

and talents but also provide a chance to learn new skills and participate 

in new experiences. 
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I wish to congratulate all our students who have accepted the challenge 

to enter these events. 

It requires dedication, resilience and determination by the individual but 

also the time an expertise of coaches / mentors. 

No school can offer these opportunities without a team working behind 

the scenes. As parents you also provide the chance for students to 

participate and a special “thank you” for the large majority of our students 

who continue to demonstrate our expectations of “Good manners, Good 

learning and Good thinking” 

In reflection, a very successful term for Blackwell. 

We say farewell to Mr Sinwan at the end of this term as he takes up a 

new role with the AFL. 

Mr Sinwan has been a great 

asset to the senor classes during 

his time with us. 

We wish him all the best in his 

future career. 

Enjoy your holidays, see you next term. 

Kris Hudswell 

PRINCIPAL 
 

 

 

Fondly remembered by our 

Blackwell Community Margaret, 

was for many years our 

Catholic scripture Co-ordinator 

 

 

 



 
  

Congratulations – Great work 

 

CLASS  Week 6 Week 9 

KB Grace K Hazel P 
KL Callum J Bently C 
KM Raffy V Dallas F 

MC Units Chayse E Baxter F 
S1B Tristan P Anakin H 
S1D Mia Z Tori C 
S1K Addison W Heath W 
S1M Uane L Nevaeh F 
S1R Guinevere K Grace H 
S1S Tilly V Jordan M 
S2A Havana O Ashley L 
S2M Jaxon C Mason K 
S2S Mackenzie F Ibrahim O 
S2T Kody I Michaela P 
S2W Archie K Hunter R 
S3B Pihu P Amelia S 

S3CR Daniyal Y Charlotte D 
S3F Sakari B Deyanah B 
S3H Khaleesi W James R 
S3K Max H Flynn W 
S3S Jerzie P Faith K P
R
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St Marys District Athletics Carnival 
As celebrated at our whole school assembly last Monday, our 
representatives at the zone athletics carnival had some magnificent 
success. We have multiple students moving forward to represent 
Blackwell and St Marys Zone at the Sydney West Carnival. 
Congratulations and best of wishes to all our competitors. Your efforts 
resulted in Blackwell winning the District Carnival.  This means Blackwell 
currently holds the swimming, cross country and athletics trophies for the 
St Marys District.  On a very proud note, all four of our relay teams were 
successful in winning their event and will compete at the Sydney West 
Carnival.  
Students who made it to the Sydney West Carnival, include:  
Harriet A, Ashton B, Emerson C, Mase C, Wynonnah D, Mia E, 
Mackenzie F, Jayden G, Brady H, Jax J, Max K, Aleka L, Kobee L, 
Sophie M, Harlie M, Havana O, Mia O, Chevy R, Nephi S, Sahra S, 
Eva V, Levi W, Khaleesi W  

Toys at School 

Our teachers have noticed an increase in students bringing their own 
special toys from home with them to school. Please be aware that our 
advice is to leave precious items at home where their safety can be 
guaranteed. The school does not take responsibility for items that are 
lost, stolen or damaged because of being brought to school. Aside from 
the upset for students caused by lost, stolen or damaged personal items, 
the time required to investigate these cases 
directly impacts teachers’ ability to perform their 
most important role as educators.  This goes for 
soccer balls, footballs and basketballs.  Please 
leave them at home.  
We appreciate your support in keeping these 
items safe at home.  

Good attendance is important because:  
Statistics show that pupils with good attendance have 
higher attainment in school and studies show that 
children with attendance above 96% make better 
progress socially and academically. With the focus 
and development on the curriculum that has taken 
place at school then children who are absent will find 
gaps in their sequential knowledge. For our younger children, both 
attendance and punctuality are doubly important as they move straight 
into their phonics groups after the register has been taken. start of the 
year across the school.   
Enjoy your Holidays, see you in Term 4! 
Rod Woolard 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 

 



 
  
  

Thank you to everyone who 
volunteered for the Father’s Day stall 
this year, you know who you are, we 
couldn’t have done it without all your 

support. 
The PJ mufti day was also a 

wonderful success with our students 
excited about getting to wear their PJs 

to school. 

 
P & C Cookie Fundraiser 

 

We are having a cookie fundraiser  
with orders being taken from  

Tuesday, 12th November until  
Tuesday, 3rd December 2024. 

All order forms, cost and information  
will be sent home early in Term 4 

 
NEXT MEETING is:- 

  
Monday, 4th November 2024 at 7pm in the staff room.  

Our meetings have a friendly, relaxed atmosphere  
and we encourage everyone to attend. 
Thank you for your ongoing support. 

 

Julie Parsons 

P&C PRESIDENT 
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SENTRAL PORTAL 

All Excursion permission notes are now online, you will no longer receive 
paper notes. Sentral does not allow for any late payments or permission 
notes to be accepted after the closing date advertised. 
Thank you to all parents / 
caregivers that have taken time to 
register for Sentral for 
Parents. You will find all the 
following features: 

* Permission notes and Payments 
* Absence notifications 
* Notifications through Newsfeed 

* Calendar and updates 
* Forms 
* Amending personal details (in Settings) 

 

If you have any queries regarding registering for Sentral for Parents, 

please email us on: blackwell-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

KINDER ORIENTATION NIGHT 

If your child/ren or someone 
you know is starting school in 
2025 - don’t miss out on our 
Orientation night on Tuesday, 
29th October 24! 
 
You can enrol online through 
our school website or collect a 
paper enrolment from our 
front office. 
 
Information has already gone 
home to parents / caregivers! 

 

DON’T 
MISS OUT!! 
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Motiv8sports Leadership Day 

Where: Banks Public School 

Date: Wednesday 23rd October 2024 

Who: Selected year 5 Potential leaders  

Cost: No Cost - incursion 

 
 
Responsible Pets Education Program 

Where: Blackwell Public School 

Date: Friday 25th October 2024 

Who: Early Stage 1, Stage 1 and MCM 

Cost: No Cost - incursion 

 
 
Year 5 & 6 – Hill End Camp - Due 23RD October 2024 

Where: Hill End Camp 

Date: 
Year 5 – 13th to 15th November 2024 
Year 6 – 27th to 29th November 2024 

Who: Year 5 & 6 students 

Cost: 
$315.00 payable by instalments with final payment due Term 3, 

Wednesday, 23rd October 2024 (Term 4) 

 
 
Stage 2 Dance Sport - Permission Due 16th October 2024 

Where: Penrith Sports Stadium, Herbert St Cambridge Park 2747 

Date: Friday, 1st November 2024 Starting at 9.30am to 2.00pm 

Who: Stage 2 Students 

Cost: NIL – Own Transport to and from the venue 

 

Year 5 Polo Shirts & Jumpers – Orders due by Friday, 8th Nov 24 
Payment due by Monday, 25th November 2024 

Where: Open for sizing in hall 4th to 8th Nov 2024 

Date: Arriving 2025 

Who: Year 5 students 

Cost: Polo - $52 each & Jumper - $40each 
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KOOKABURRA’S KITCHEN 
A big thank you to all our 
students, parents and carer’s that 
have supported our regular 
Wednesday specials during the 
term. We have had great 
feedback and will continue with 
our Wednesday specials next 
term so please keep an eye out 
for these tasy treats. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Julie Patrizi 

CANTEEN MANAGER 
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Opening Hours for  

Excel Uniforms 2024 
Tuesday - 2.15pm – 3.15pm 

Thursdays - 8.30am – 9.30am 

Or purchases can also be made on online 

www.exceluniforms.com.au 

New price list from 1st October 2024 
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http://www.exceluniforms.com.au/


 
  

BREAKFAST CLUB 
     

We continue to serve breakfast on  
Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday’s  

from 8:30am – 8:55am  
under the sails at the front of our 

school. 
 

Once again, thank you to all our  
teachers and SLSOs for volunteering their time. 

 
We have other items available for parents to 

take home – come and check it out! 
 

We look forward to seeing you. 

 
 

Thank you, 

Mrs Sutcliffe. 
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APC & I CORNER 
 
Despite the old saying “Sticks and stones may break my bones, but 
names will never hurt me”, we know that children can be harmed by 
adults speaking to and talking about them in negative ways. Children 
need to hear that the adults in their lives think they are OK. Parents can 
help children feel good about themselves by the way they speak and the 
things they say. Hearing positive things helps children feel more 
confident and helps them try even harder to gain our respect and 
approval. When adults use helpful and supportive words towards 
children, the children feel loved, worthwhile and confident.  
 
Children who feel loved and valued are more likely to:  
*Be confident to try new things 
* Recognise and be pleased when they do well  
* Value and respect themselves and others  
* Feel hopeful and optimistic about the future  
*Enjoy going to school  
*Take part in sport and other activities  
*Enjoy being healthy  
 
Don’t use negative words: 
Mostly, when adults use negative words speaking to children, they are 
actually talking about the behaviours they don’t like, not the child. 
However, the child hears the hurtful words as being about them and this 
can make them feel bad and worthless. They often show this by behaving 
badly, but adults may not realise that the bad behaviour is a response to 
the hurtful words the child heard. A useful way for adults to stop using 
negative words to children is to consciously separate the child from the 
child’s unacceptable behaviour. The child needs to get the message “I’ll 
always love you, but it is your behaviour we need to talk about”. Children 
need to know that their adults love them no matter what and that their 
love does not depend on the child’s behaviour.  
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Be truthful: 
It is important for adults to be truthful to children, but do it tactfully, just 
as we would talk to adults we care about. Children know when they have 
not done well and do not appreciate it when adults praise bad work.  
 
Use positive, honest comments such as: 
* I’m impressed by how hard you have worked on that.  
* It was lovely to see you so happy while you were doing that. 
* I like the colours you have used.  
*You should be proud of yourself for finishing that. I’m proud of you!  
 
These comments say clearly what it was you liked in the child’s behaviour 
or work. This will help them feel good and be more confident the next 
time. When children recognise that they can do some things well, they 
may cope better when things go wrong. If they don’t, be understanding 
and patient. It takes a lot of experience and encouragement for any of us 
to deal with disappointment. The message we give our kids needs to be 
that trying as hard as you can is more important than getting it right.  
“Children see, children do…” Children are experts at watching you 
closely and copying what you say and do. Be a good example to your 
child by always speaking respectfully…. Make your influence positive! 
 
For more parenting information and support: 
Parent line: NSW 1300 1300 52  
Parenting lines provide a telephone service providing information and 
good ideas about caring for babies and children. 

 

 
 

Jeanette Sutcliffe 

APCI 



 
  

SUPPORT UNIT NEWS 
 

It has been a busy end to term 3. 
Students in the Multi Category Classes have been learning songs 
through sign language, playing drums, using the fixed equipment safely 
and have participated in 2 mufti days. 
 
MCB and MCM have enjoyed their excursion to Calmsley Hill Farm, 
where they went on tractor rides and learned all about farm animals. MCD 
has taken part in an excursion to Lizard Log, where they enjoyed 
exploring the outdoors and learned about our natural environment. 
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Housekeeping messages for all 
Parents/carers 

 
- As the weather is getting warmer, we are finding a lot of 

jumpers/jackets that have not been labelled with the 

student’s name. Please make sure you put their name in 

all clothing warn to school for easy identification. 
 

- Water is the preferred drink for your child’s drink bottle. 

All drink bottles are kept within the classroom for easy 

access and spillages of any other beverages create 

mess and are difficult to clean up, if spilt during class 

time. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Enjoy your Holiday’s, we are looking forward to 

another busy, but exciting  
Term 4 Monday, 14th October 2024 

 

 



 
  
  

 
 
 
What a term! We have been busy, and it has gone so fast. The children 
have been improving their reading and writing and have grown so much 
this term.  
Kindergarten students are looking forward to the Fun mufti Day, which 
will be held on Wednesday, 25th September 24. Students will participate 
in a variety of fun Olympic sporting activities and can wear either their 
sports uniform, school house colours or colours of a country they would 

like to represent on the day. There is no cost involved. 
  
Our farm excursion was a success. What a great day we had. The 
children asked lots of questions, used their good manners and learnt lots 
about farm animals. Enjoy the examples of their writing about their day 
at Calmsley Hill Farm below.  
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EARLY STAGE 1 



 
  

      
 

        
 

     
We feel that the students are becoming much more independent. As we 
fast approach the end of the year, the students are responsible enough 
to walk themselves to their parent meeting point in the afternoons which 
is a great achievement as in Term 4 we will begin this routine. 
We have spoken to the children, giving them time to be prepared for this 
change. The children will walk out in their groups together, however there 
will no longer be a teacher guiding them. We will watch from a distance 
to ensure they are heading in the right area. Please ensure you are on 
time, as not to worry your child, especially as their teacher will not be 
waiting with them. Parents who wait at the front gate, please encourage 
your child to stay with you when they are waiting for other siblings and 
not to run around on the grass area.  
 
Thank you for your assistance with home reading this term. A new list will 
be sent home soon.  
 

Have a nice break, see you when we return on  
Monday, 14th October 2024 for Term 4. 



 
  
Stage 1 have continued to thrive in Term 3 with a busy and exciting 

timetable. The students have embraced new learning opportunities, 

participated in hands-on activities, and demonstrated their growing 

independence and curiosity.  

During week 6 students enjoyed coming to school in their cozy Pyjamas. 

Thank you for all your donations as without this event the P&C would not 

have been able to run our Father’s Day store.  

 

Congratulations to our new Stage 1 SRC and all the students who 

represented Blackwell Public School at the Longneck Lagoon Leadership 

excursion. It was a fantastic experience for all. The students displayed 

excellent manners, thinking and learning as they were provided with an 

enriching opportunity to develop their leadership skills. 

 

 

Stage 1 also enjoyed participating in our Green & Gold Mufti Day, where 

students dressed in Australian colours to celebrate the end of a 

successful Australian Olympic campaign. This event sparked 

conversations about teamwork, perseverance and the importance of 

celebrating national achievements.  

 

 

Continuing with our Olympic theme students are looking forward to the 

K-2 Term 3 Fun Day on Wednesday, 25th of September which will 

commemorate the Olympic and Para-Olympic Games. Students will be 

participating in a range of sports 

inspired by the Olympic Games.  

We are suggesting that students 

wear sports uniform or colours that 

represent a country of their choice. A 

friendly reminder that all students 

must come to school in enclosed 

shoes, wear bucket hats and a top 

that covers their shoulders.  
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Parents information regarding leave… 
 

If you are planning to take your child out of school for a holiday of 20 

days or more, please submit an Extended Leave Application to the 

principal prior to travelling, with documented proof. The Department of 

Education requires notes to explain all absences. If your child is absent, 

you will receive a SMS notifying you that your child has been marked 

absent and you can reply 

with reasons why. 

Alternatively, please send 

a note to school with your 

child upon returning to 

school. If your child is 

absent more than 2 days 

in a row, please consider 

obtaining a doctor’s 

certificate to explain the 

absence, which must state the illness and not just unfit. 

 

If you would like your child’s teacher to call you to discuss something, 

please arrange a time, outside school hours or in their RFF time. Mrs 

Krensel sharalynne.krensel@det.nsw.edu.au  (Stage supervisor) is also 

available to answer questions and concerns. 

 
 

Enjoy your holidays.

See you back in Term 4

Monday, 14th October 24.

 

mailto:sharalynne.krensel@det.nsw.edu.au


 
  

STAGE 2 NEWS 
 

Term 3 – Three Stars to Success 

Congratulations to the following students who have collected their ‘3 
Stars to Success’ during Term 2. They have worked hard to earn 
themselves a star for their chart in the follow three areas: - 

● Home Reading Sheet – Target 25 books 
● Speech – Public Speaking 
● Lexia Star Card - 10 sessions 

S2A – Michael, Kahlan, Torah, Alexia, Ruhi, Mila, Elizabeth 

S2M – Lucille, Christiana, Irina, Mackenzie             

S2T – Evie, Zach, Alyce, Max 

S2S – Ibrahim, Yusuf, Isabella 

S2W – Ellis, Nayla, Hunter 

Public Speaking Competition 
On Wednesday 11th September our Stage 2 class finalists presented a variety 
of interesting and informative speeches to their stage, parents and visitors. It 
was impressive to see students speaking with confidence, voice projection 
and eye contact. Our first placed students will represent Blackwell PS at the 
Mt Druitt Minchinbury Public Speaking Competition in Term 4. 
Congratulations to all the students who participated. 

 
Year 3 Finalist 
Marcus (1st Place), Elizabeth (Runner Up), Jaxon, Lucille, Nixon, Risati 
Year 4 Finalists 
Matthew (1st Place), Ellis (Runner Up), Alyce, Zac, Levi, Torah 
 

We wish all our families and safe and happy holiday.  
See you in Term 4 – Monday, 14th October 2024! 
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Congratulations to our new SRC Inductees – we look forward to you sharing 

your ideas to improve our school and support our community. 

 

Our NSW Netball Cup RED team, Mrs 

Cummins and Mrs Saia had an 

outstanding day at Netball Central. 

They were undefeated after 6 rounds, 

won the semi-finals and narrowly 

missed out in the grand final losing by 

2 points. They played with heart, 

passion and displayed great 

sportsmanship throughout the day.  

 

The finals for the Public Speaking Competition were held recently. 

Congratulations to all students who 

reached these finals.  The Year 5 

winner was Rikuto and the Year 6 

winner was Emerson.  Our school’s 

representatives will now progress to 

the Minchinbury/Mt Druitt Public 

Speaking finals at Hebersham early 

next term. We wish them luck. 

 

A special congratulations to our Pasifika Dance 

group and Mrs Shortland. They have brought 

awesome performances to a variety of events 

and stages 

over the year 

It has been 

an impressive 

team effort, and they should be very proud 

of themselves. 

 

 

Congratulations to all the Stage 3 students who represented Blackwell at the 

recent District Athletics Carnival. We had many students achieve personal 

bests as well as many who secured an entry to the Sydney West carnival. A 

special mention to Emerson who was awarded Senior Boy’s Champion of the 

meet. Overall, Blackwell PS finished first. Impressive effort.  
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Remember that the final instalment for our school camp is Wednesday 23rd 

October 2024. Payments for camp can be completed based on your family’s 

financial situation. For example – you might like to make weekly or fortnightly 

payments or perhaps you prefer to pay the amount in one lump sum. It is 

whatever works best for you.  Medical and Dietary notes about camp will be 

going home during the first week back next term. 

It is also important to remind our students and families about behaviour 

expectations. While on camp, students will be expected to follow reasonable 

directions and instructions by both teachers and venue staff. Our students will 

need to demonstrate Blackwell’s virtues of responsibility, kindness, respect, 

tolerance, patience and self -discipline. Camp invitations will be withdrawn if 

students can not follow our school rules and expectations.  

Dates to remember…….. 

Term 4 Whats Happening….. 

Week 1 
 

• Leadership Applications go home 

• Camp Medical & Dietary information for camp go home 

Week 2 
 

Wed, 23rd October 

• Year 6 only – Wear odd socks 

• Final instalment for camp due 

• STePS Leadership Day 

Week 3 
 
*Busy week 
for Rikuto* 

• Thurs, 31st October - Mt Druitt/Minchinbury Public Speaking Finals 

• Fri, 1st November 
- Dance Sport Championship 
- Premier Spelling Bee Major Final 

Week 4 
 

• 2025 Year 6 shirts available to try on in hall. A.M. only  

• – ORDER MUST BE PLACED – FINAL DAY Fri, 8th Nov 24 

• Wed 6th November - Year 6 only – Wear an odd Tie Day 

Week 5 
 

• Wed, 13th November to Fri,15th November - Year 5 Camp 

Week 6 • Mon, 18th November - Applications for 2024 Leadership due 

Week 7 
• 2025 Year 6 shirt/jumper – PAYMENT DUE 

• Wed, 27th November to Fri, 29th November - Year 6 Camp 

Week 8 

• Mon, 2nd December - 2025 School Leader Speeches 

• Fri, 6th December – Year 6 only - Wear everything odd 
day 
- Year 6 Mini Fete 

Week 9 
• Thurs, 12th December – Talent Quest 

• Fri, 13th December - Year 6 End of Year Blaxland Riverside  

Week 10 

• Mon, 16th December - Presentation Day and Announcement 
of 2025 School Leaders 

• Tues, 17th December - Year 6 Graduation Assembly and 

Year 6 Farewell  

• Wed, 18th December – Year 6 BIG DAY IN & Grad Arch. 



 
  

District Results 
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